






 

 
Annual Membership Meeting 

March 26, 2015 
 

 
Bill Gregory, Chairperson of the Board, introduced himself and Kyle Ashley, President & CEO, and welcomed the members to the 60th 
UNITED SA Federal Credit Union Annual Membership Meeting. Bill briefly addressed the membership and then continued with the 
meeting.  
 
Bill introduced the Board of Directors, Supervisory Committee Chairperson Clark Crutchfield, and Dan Stern, Parliamentarian to the 
attendees. 
 
Bill recognized the guests by asking all attendees to stand. He asked those who had been members for at least ten years to continue 
to stand. He then counted up in increments of five years and went to 40 and there were still 2 members standing.  These two 
members were 40 and 43 year members. 
 
Bill turned the presentation over to Kyle Ashley to present the President’s Report to the Membership. 
 
Kyle started with stating while it was a challenging year, UNITED SA continues to be financially strong and committed to improving 
our members’ financial well-being. 
 
The credit union initiated several new products and services in 2014 to enhance the benefits of membership, including:  
* New Website – The site is now responsive and automatically adjusts the display depending on the device you use to view it.  
* Loan Switch – This new service allows members to easily send us an online request letting us know they are interested in 
refinancing one or all of their loans financed elsewhere with us.  
* Blog – Weekly posts provide educational content to help readers make better financial decisions, and complement our social 
media presence.  
* Financial Calculators – Twenty new responsive calculators are now available on our website with features including what-if 
scenario planning, printable reports, detailed graphs and the ability to toggle variables and observe their effects. 
* Member Service Enhancements – Our goal is to be a “one-stop shop” and take care of members in one visit. The staff is cross-
trained to handle multiple functions and Lending Officers are now available at each branch to assist members in person. 
*Revised Call Center Hours – We slightly condensed our hours of operation to allow staff to efficiently handle calls at our busiest call 
times. 
*Member Credit Protection (MCP) – This new product combines GAP coverage and Payment Protection into one convenient, 
affordable package. MCP is administered in-house to reduce expenses and increase income streams for the credit union. 
*Paperless Teller Transactions – You no longer need to fill out a ticket in order to complete a teller transaction. You may verbally 
make your request, but if you prefer to complete a teller ticket, we will gladly accommodate that request. 
*Reduction and Elimination of Fees – We reviewed our fee structure and adjusted it to bring us in line with other institutions and 
eliminated several fees deemed to be excessive or unnecessary. 
* CO-OP ATM Network – You may now perform surcharge-free ATM transactions at almost 30,000 ATMs nationwide. 
 
Kyle reported that in terms of the credit union’s financial position and soundness, loan volumes improved in some areas, especially 
in mortgages and home equity loans, but auto and commercial loans were still slow. The loan portfolio declined by approximately 
$10.9 million, or almost 6.7% for the year, from $162.7 million to $151.8 million. Our Indirect Auto Loan Portfolio consisted of over 
$7.8 million of our decrease in total loans. The year-end loan delinquency rate stood at 0.24%, less than the 0.85% rate in 2013, and 
less than our peer group average of 0.95%. Net Charge-Offs were approximately 0.48% in 2014, slightly more than our peer group 
which approximated 0.45%. Overall, our membership continued to be creditworthy.  
 
In 2014, UNITED SA’s member deposits were $195.5 million at the end of the year, down slightly from $202.2 million at the end of 
2013. For the first time since 2006, our net income stood at a positive $291,157 with an ROA of 0.13%. This compares with a loss of 
$1 million in 2013 and an ROA of -0.48%. The majority of this year’s turnaround can be attributed to new income streams, tighter 
expense controls and a new member service spirit that has resulted in increased referrals, foot traffic and sales opportunities in the 
branches. Other key financial industry ratios remained fairly stable. The year ended with a net worth ratio of 8.75%, and our capital 
levels remained in the NCUA’s “well-capitalized” range.  
 



 

The year 2015 again presents many challenges. Increased revenue generation, loan growth and operating expense controls will 
remain key issues as we strive to provide a full array of products and services. Our primary focus will continue to be growing and 
expanding member relationships to generate the revenues needed to support operating expenses.  
 
We are working on several new projects for 2015, primarily a new flagship checking account – Ultimate Checking. This account will 
offer instant issue check cards where you can choose the image, and a generous “Monthly Money” feature, which will pay an 
unlimited ½% of net retail “swipe and sign” transactions. A new and improved mobile app is also in the works that will add E-Bills 
online bill payment and U-Deposit within the app, eliminating the need for a third-party app to make remote deposits. In addition, 
we are working to manage our credit cards internally, so you will be able to conveniently manage your credit card account without 
leaving E-Teller. Another project slated for this year is adding a chip as an extra layer of security for your check card and credit cards. 
Last month we also changed our primary check vendor to offer options such as providing your own check image at substantially 
reduced costs. We’re excited to bring these enhancements to make doing business with us as convenient as possible. 
 
Our commitment to providing you with a wide array of products and services at affordable rates and fees, while maintaining our 
financial strength and soundness is the motivation for everything we do. On behalf of the Board, Supervisory Committee and staff, 
we sincerely appreciate your membership and look forward to serving you in 2015 and beyond.  
  
Kyle Ashley then turned the floor back over to, Bill Gregory.  Bill called the attendees’ attention to the Supervisory Committee 
Report, under the Financial Statements in the Annual Report. Bill added that United SA Federal Credit Union is in good shape and has 
nothing further to add to the report.  He asked for a motion to approve the Supervisory Committee Report for 2014.  Don Mann 
made the motion; Richard Baggs seconded and the motion was approved.  
 
Bill then continued to the Board nominations. This year we have five vacancies. The Board was pleased to submit Don Mann (re-
election), Richard Baggs (re-election), and Bill Gregory (re-election) as nominees for three-year terms on the UNITED SA Board of 
Directors.  The Board was also pleased to submit Clark Crutchfield and James Wheeler (both completing unexpired term of previous 
Board members) for two-year terms on the UNITED SA Board of Directors. 
 
Bill Gregory then asked if there were any nominations from the floor. There were none. Rosaura Ramirez made a motion to approve 
the five candidates listed; Clark Crutchfield seconded and the motion carried. 
 
Bill congratulated all on their election to the Board of Directors for United SA.  
 
Bill asked if there were any questions before he turned the floor over to Kyle Ashley, President & CEO of the credit union. Kyle 
reported that since 2007, we have awarded college scholarships to four graduating high school seniors. This year we will be 
presenting the checks at the Annual Meeting.  He stated that to be eligible, candidates must be a member or related to a member in 
good standing; graduating from high school in 2015; and in the top 25% of their class.  This year, our scholarship committee received 
53 applications – so the competition was tough! Kyle then began with the scholarship winner announcements. He is pleased to 
announce this year’s winners of the UNITED SA Scholarship: 
 

• Kevin Choy  
• Haley Hargroder (present) 
• Samantha Van Koughnet 
• Matthew Wong (present) 

 
He then introduced each winner individually and awarded them with a check for $1,000 each. Kyle concluded this portion by asking 
for a round of applause for these students. 
 
Kyle thanked everyone for attending and then began drawing for the Door Prizes: 
 
$100:  Ramona Jureski 
$100:  Norma Esparza 
$100:  Alicia Estrada 
$100:  Carol Spencer 
$500:  Roy Perales 
 
The 60th Annual Membership Meeting concluded at 6:15 P.M.  
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